Internal Service Centers

Administrative and Facility Overhead Charges

Q: If you charge my service center for space costs (GIR General Infrastructure Recharge), isn’t that double dipping, since you charge my service center, which in turn charges my grant, which has already paid for space through F&A (Facilities & Administrative overhead rate negotiated with the feds and charged to grants)?

A: This is a common perception.

First, we need to look at this from a university wide perspective of how we cover our total facility costs.  Our facility costs include items like utilities, maintenance, janitorial, security, etc.  Utility bills must be paid each month to operate the campus and the funding comes from the following three sources:
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1.  The general fund:  That portion of facility costs allocated to instructional activities.  Utility costs are covered by the campus budget process of tuition and state funding.
2.  The auxiliary fund: That portion of facility costs allocated to self-supporting activities, such as the bookstore, parking, continuing education, and service centers.  Utility costs are recovered through the GIR rate.

3.  Grants:  That portion of facilities costs allocated to grant activities.  Utility costs are recovered through the F&A.

The way we calculate the distribution of these costs is by space occupied by each activity.  Space occupied by the functions noted in the pie chart is each allocated its fair share of utility costs.  Think of these facilities costs as three separate pieces of the same pie (total utility costs).  

If we did not charge internal service centers for space occupied, the utility costs would have to be allocated to research and the F&A rate paid by all grants would go up.  But the federal government will not allow federal dollars to support space occupied by a service center, unless virtually all (90% or more) of the service center billings are to sponsored projects.  

By coding internal service centers space as auxiliary, they pay the GIR rate which may be included in the billing rate charged to the grants they serve.  This method of charging service centers for space is the preferred treatment by federal auditors because it directly charges grants those activities using the service for their share of the facilities costs.  It is not double dipping as these space costs are not included in the F&A rate.  

Q: But won’t GIR cost my grants more, and if so should I open a service center?

A: This point may raise the question of whether a service center is the best way to go under the circumstances.  Generally a service center may not be the best accounting tool to distribute a few costs for services used by only one department to relatively few grants.  

A service center has these advantages:

1. It is the best tool to pool many costs for common services used by several departments and many grants.

2. It allows recuperation of service-related costs that would be difficult to categorize as direct costs on a grant.

3. It allows recuperation of the cost of non-federally purchased capital equipment for future replacement.

4. It allows an operating reserve of 60 days.

So the investigator would have to weigh how broad the demand for the proposed services is to decide whether opening a service center makes sense.
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